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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
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De la Salle Sports and Social Club


Lancaster Road


Salford


Meeting commenced: 
7.00 p.m.


“              ended: 
9.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Ainsworth, Deas, Ferrer, Heywood and Taylor



B. Lee


-
Light Oaks Parks Residents’ Association



V. Ivison

}
Middle Victoria Road Home Watch

K. Ivison

}


J. Openshaw

}



J. McManus

-
Home-Start Salford



P. Wheeler

-
Victoria House Neighbourhood Community 





Watch



B. Patten

-
Claremont Community Association



P. Krinks

}
Lullington Road Home Watch



B. Downes

}



F. Butterworth
-
Oakwood Community Group



S. Healey

-
Upper Middle Victoria Road Home Watch



E. Heywood

-
Reclaiming Our Community

COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES AND OTHERS:



S. Coen

-
Representing H. Blears MP



J. Cook

-
Worcester Road



L. Rowbotham
-
Local Resident



S. Nelson

-
Weaste Resident



R. Brooks

-
Light Oaks Road



I. Cowell

-
Orlanda Avenue



S. Hesling

-
Penelope Road



J. Harold

-
Canterbury Gardens



T. Mannion

}
Victoria Road



N. Griffin

}



S. Faunce

}



T. Layden

}



L. Lynott

-
Salford Advertiser



P. Kelly

-
Salford Elim Church




J. Collins

-
De la Salle Sports and Social Club 



C. Pilsworth

-
Cesters Residents’ Association



J. Binns

-
Eccles Old Road

OFFICERS:
A. Westwood

-
Area Co-ordinator



M. Walbank

-
Neighbourhood Manager


L. Bates

-
Community Services


G. Hodgin

-
Urban Vision



D. Kenny

-
All Hallows RC High School



D. Alexander

}
Salford Primary Care Trust



H. Asrress

}




T. Curran

-
Salford Community Leisure



M. McHugh

-
Committee Administrator



(Please note that the attendance list may not have been signed by all those present which may have resulted in the omission of a number of names from this list.)

1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE MUNICIPAL YEAR 2007 / 2008

RESOLVED:
THAT V. Ivison be elected as Chairman of this Committee for the Municipal Year 2007 / 2008.

V. Ivison – in the Chair

V. Ivison addressed the Committee –

(a)
indicating that whilst she was happy to accept the role of Chairman for the Municipal Year 2007 / 2008 and to undertake the associated duties and responsibilities, that other members of the committee should consider making preparations to undertake the role in future years; and

(b)
on behalf of the Committee, extending her congratulations to Councillors Ainsworth and Taylor following their success at the local government elections held on 3rd May, 2007.

2. ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN FOR THE MUNICIPAL YEAR 2007 / 2008

RESOLVED:
THAT B. Downes be elected as Deputy Chairman of this Committee for the Municipal Year 2007 / 2008.
3. PRESENTATION ABOUT SALIX HOMES

B. Keville provided details of the Salix Homes Project together with a promotional leaflet.  He reported that –

(i)
Salix Homes would manage over 10,500 Council homes in Central Salford including over 2,500 homes in Pendleton whilst the Private Finance Initiative was established.  

(ii)
These homes would still be owned by, and the occupants would still be tenants of, Salford City Council, which would set the rent.

(iii)
Salix Homes would deliver Housing Market Renewal for Salford City Council and work with partners to promote a range of related services and regeneration from their head office Diamond House, in Ordsall.  

He outlined activities which would take place in June, 2007, to promote Salix Homes and raise customer awareness.  

Particular attention was drawn to Customer Panels which would act as forums for tenants and residents to raise local housing and housing regeneration issues.  These Panels had been developed in response to requests from the community and it was proposed that they be based in Ordsall and Langworthy, Pendleton, Broughton, Claremont, Weaste and Beech Farm and Kersal, Charlestown and Rainscough Brow.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

(a)
the Housing Market Renewal delivery role of Salix Homes;

(b)
the timing of the government inspection of Salix Homes; 

(c)
the government funding available to Salix Homes, dependant upon the rating gained during the government inspection; 

(d)
the work to be undertaken by Salix Homes and its partners to ensure appropriate regeneration within the areas of operation; and

(e)
the organisation structure of Salix Homes    

The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee, thanked B. Keville for his attendance at the meeting and also for his informative presentation.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that update reports in respect of Salix Homes be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.
4. COMMUNITY HEALTH AND WELLBEING FUND

H. Asress reminded Members that the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund (a) sought to support activities that increased opportunities for physical activity and helped people achieve a healthy diet or stop smoking and (b) made funds available to voluntary and community groups to support new initiatives.

She reported that, in 2006 / 2007, funding had been made available to a number of organisations within the Neighbourhood Management Area.

H. Asress reported that an allocation of £12,000, had been made for the Claremont / Weaste area and it was hoped that this would fund about twelve different projects in 2007 / 2008 as the maximum grant that could be made was £2,000 per project.

RESOLVED:
THAT representatives of voluntary and community organisations be encouraged to apply for funding under the Health and Wellbeing Fund by contacting the Health Improvement Team or Neighbourhood Management Team on, respectively, telephone numbers 0161 212 4068 or 0161 789 4008.
5. HOPE HOSPITAL

Councillor Ainsworth circulated a plan that highlighted the new theatre buildings at Hope Hospital, as they would be seen from Stott Lane.

He requested that members make comments which he would present at the meeting of the Hope Hospital Liaison Group to be held on Wednesday, 16th May, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

6. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cooke and Owen and M. Halsall, S. Healey, S. Hough, B. Lee, D. Lees, J. Lees, S. Nelson, J. White and P. White. 

7. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 15th March, 2007, were approved as a correct record subject to ‘B. Patten’ being included in the list of apologies for absence received for the meeting.

8. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Buile Hill Mansion

(Councillor Heywood declared an interest in the item and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon)

A. Westwood reported that, since the last meeting of this Committee, the planning application regarding Buile Hill Mansion had been withdrawn by the applicant.

He reported that meetings were now being organised with relevant heritage groups to gain their views in respect of future plans for Buile Hill Mansion. 

He indicated that it was anticipated that a new planning application would be submitted in respect of Buile Hill Mansion and that it would be subject to a normal consultation process.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· the process by which a new application would be submitted;

· the consultation process to be followed for any new application; and

· reports in the local press which indicated that Buile Hill Mansion had been sold by the Council.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the matter be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of this issue be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.

(b)
Neighbourhood Plan

B. Patten provided details of a meeting she had attended with B. Whitmarsh regarding the Neighbourhood Plan and indicated that the revised completion date for the plan was now October 2008.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including – 

· dates of future meetings of the Neighbourhood Plan Advisory Group;

· the need to consider factors of external regeneration when developing the Neighbourhood Plan; and

· that the Neighbourhood Plan, once developed, would provide a vehicle to inform the planning and introduction of local developments

RESOLVED:
THAT update reports in respect of the development of the Claremont / Weaste Neighbourhood Plan be submitted at future meetings of this Committee. 

(c)
Participatory Budgeting Event
M. Walbank provided an update report regarding the Participatory Budgeting Event which was scheduled to be held on Monday, 21st May, 2007.

He indicated that over 50 community representatives were expected to attend at the meeting.

He requested that any further community representatives wishing to attend the meeting contact the Neighbourhood Management Team on 0161 789 4008.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(d)
Lighting on Eccles New Road

Submitted a report of the Director of Engineering at Urban Vision, relating to the problems associated with the street lighting on Eccles New Road.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· work being undertaken to replace the current bollards along Eccles New Road
· observations made by local police officers of the threat to safety associated with streetlights and bollards not being operational

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the issues be raised with the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning at the next meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group.

(e)
Buile Hill Park Recycling Centre

It was reported that since the last meeting of this Committee the problems associated with the Recycling Centre on Buile Hill Park still remained.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the issues be raised with the Strategic Director of Environment at the next meeting of the Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group.
(f)
Match Day Parking at Salford City Reds

An update report was provided in respect of work which had been undertaken since the last meeting of this Committee to resolve problems associated with match day parking in the streets in the vicinity of the Willows.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(g)
Site of the Former Oakwood High School

Councillor Ferrer and B. Patton addressed the Committee in respect of a number of issues relating to the site of the former Oakwood High School, including – 

· a public meeting, which had been attended by Sir Peter Heywood, a descendent of the family who owned the land prior to its sale in 1902.

· details of the covenants which had been placed on the land when it was sold in 1902.

· covenants placed on Oakwood Park.

· An address to be made by Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in respect of the issue, at the Council Meeting to be held on Wednesday, 16th May, 2007.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of the issue be submitted at future meetings of this Committee. 

9. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

(a)
Membership – Municipal Year 2007 / 2008

RESOLVED:
THAT the following individuals act as members of the Claremont / Weaste Budget Sub-Committee for the Municipal Year 2007 / 2008 –

Councillor Heywood, J. Collins, L. Crowder, B. Downes, J. Gandy and J. Openshaw.

(b)
Budget Sub-Committee – Applications for Funding

RESOLVED: THAT the decisions taken on behalf of Community Committee by the Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group regarding the applications for funding as detailed below, be noted –

	APPLICANT
	AMOUNT APPLIED FOR / PURPOSE


	DECISION

	1. Salford Community Leisure


	£750 for whit holiday 

sports programme. 
	Approved - £750 from Community Health & Well-Being Fund.



	2. Barrhill F.C.
	£5,084 for indoor 

training facilities
	Approved - £1,378 (£1,000 from Community Health & Well Being Fund and the remainder from Devolved Budget).  

 

	3. Matchstick After School Club


	£1,162.59 for IT equipment
	Deferred




	4. Matchstick Holiday Club
	£6,208 for trips out
	Approved – £500 from Community Health & Well Being Fund towards Whit and Easter holiday trips



	5. Church Avenue Residents     
Association (CARA)
	£2,132.03 for admin supplies & gardening equipment
	Approved – £500 from Devolved Budget 



	6. King Street Parent & Toddler Group

    
	£1,241.02 for Rent, storage and purchase

of new toys 
	Approved – £500 from Devolved Budget



	7. Salford Loaves & Fishes 


	£360 part share of £3,599.84 for 

equipment 
	Refused 



	8. Barrhill Residents Association


	£848.75 for meeting room rent, stationery
	Approved – £350 from Devolved Budget



	9. St Luke’s Primary School 


	£593
	Refused

	  10. Friends of Lightoaks Park


	£500 towards Fun Day
	Approved – £500 from Community Health & Well Being Fund 




	11. Community Committee
	£700 for a tree survey
	Approved – £700 from devolved to match the amount being provided 

by Environmental Services for a detailed tree survey in Lightoaks Park.

	12. Participatory Budget Event
	£450 for filming, editing and production of 20 DVD’s
	Approved – £500


(c)
Devolved Budget Expenditure Summary

M. Walbank submitted a report detailing expenditure made from Devolved Budgets since their implementation in 1999 / 2000.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.


(2) THAT M. Walbank and his team be thanked for the work undertaken in producing the Devolved Budget Expenditure Summary.

10. DEVELOPMENT OF NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT

Consideration was given to a report of the Lead Member for Neighbourhoods that provided recommendations regarding the development of the Neighbourhood Management Structure within the city.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· Concerns regarding the development and implementation of Neighbourhood Partnership Boards as it was felt that this was an additional unnecessary level of bureaucracy. 

· The operation of the current neighbourhood management structure in the Claremont Weaste area.

· The need for a request to be made to the council seeking flexibility in the development of neighbourhood management across the city.

· Proposals for the development of a Local Partnership Business Group

· The development of a formal constitution for Community Committees

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the concerns of this Committee relating to the proposed development of the Neighbourhood Management process within Salford be taken forward by the Claremont / Weaste Political Executive Group.

11. REPORTS FROM LOCALITIES

(a)
Parks

M. Walbank submitted 

(a)
the minutes of the Parks Walkabout held on 19th April, 2007; and

(b)
a report from the Environment Directorate which provided responses to a number of outstanding issues on the parks within the neighbourhood management area

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

· Arrangements being made by Councillor Ferrer and the local Police Community Support Officer to identify funding for improvements to the Sports Area on Lightoaks Park

· Enforcement work being carried out on the park relating to fines for dog fouling

· The commencement of work on the Lightoaks Park Tree Audit

· Enforcement work being carried out relating to the perimeter fence of Lightoaks Park in the vicinity of Radcliffe Park Road

· Concerns relating to the down stream effects should the pond on Lightoaks Park be drained using Gilda Brook as the outlet


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
(b)
Hope


No report.

(c)
Hope Hospital

V. Ivison submitted a report providing details of a number of issues affecting Hope Hospital. 
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
(d)
Weaste


No report.

(e)
Height / Claremont

The meeting was informed about work being undertaken to develop a gardening project on a piece of vacant land at the rear of the Co-op Supermarket on Bolton Road.

(f)
Pendlebury


No report.

(g)
New Weaste

No report.

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
All Hallows RC High School

D. Kenny, All Hallows Business and Enterprise College, provided details of the work of the school and indicated that there was scope for community use of the facilities. He handed out a promotional leaflet. (Appendix 1)


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted. 

(b)
Stress Buster Course

H. Asress provided details of a Stress Buster Course being held at St Luke’s (Weaste) Church, on Thursday, 17th May, 2007, between 1.00pm and 3.00pm

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(c)
Community Tea

P. Krinks provided details of a community tea held at All Hallows Business and Enterprise College at the end of March, 2007, which had been organised by Lesley Bates and Kay Fairhurst.

On behalf of the Committee, he thanked Lesley and Kay for the work they had undertaken in ensuring a successful event.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.  

(d)
Community E-mail List

M. Walbank requested that any members of the local community wishing to receive regular community updates by e-mail should contact the Neighbourhood Management Team on 0161 789 4008.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

13. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held on Tuesday, 12th June, 2007, at 7.00pm; and that M. McHugh provide details of the meeting to members in due course.
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